
 

 Newsletter 05/05/2023 
Dear parents/carers 

 

Last week in assembly we all tried to think sunny thoughts to encourage the good weather, but 

unfortunately, it only worked for the weekend and the start of this week. Despite the changeable 

weather we have enjoyed another exciting week, culminating with the coronation celebrations today. 

Please see below for the class learning. 

 



Staffing: After Easter we welcomed Mrs Harvie to teach Year 1 to release Miss Brokenshire from 

whole class duties; this has been a successful transition for the children who have remained settled in 

her care. Imminently Miss Brokenshire will be welcoming the new addition to her family; her last day 

with us is Tuesday 9th May. We wish her the best of luck with her new exciting adventure! 

Mr Clooke remains on long term sickness; we have been very lucky that Mrs Collins, a fantastic supply 

teacher, has been available to do the majority of the supply in year 5 since he left, she knows the 

children really well and they have made great progress over the past term and a half. We are hopeful 

that this arrangement will continue for the remainder of Mr Clooke's absence. 

 

Year 5 had a lovely walk to Efford Marsh on Tuesday as part of their latest English teaching sequence 

based on the book "Where my wellies take me" by Michael Morpurgo. Luckily this was the one sunny 

day of the week and they all had a great time sharing the experience as a stimulus for their upcoming 

writing. 

 

Year 2 have worked really hard doing their arithmetic SAT tests; they now have a week off whilst year 

6 complete their SAT tests. Good luck year 6, you have got this! Year 2 then start again the week after 

with the reading papers - keep reading regularly to help build up your stamina and improve your 

comprehension. 

 

Unfortunately, the class photos had to be cancelled last minute, due to issues with the photographer 

which were outside our control, they have been rebooked for 17th May. Please send your children in 

wearing school uniform and if it is a PE day then please put PE kits in a bag ready to change into. On 

the note of uniform, I am still seeing non-uniform being worn. Shoes and trainers should be black - 

bright pink or colourful trainers are neither school uniform nor school PE kit; the same applies for 

brightly coloured tops - white polo shirts for class and royal blue t-shirts for PE should be worn. I have 

also noticed some skirts that are too short for school, if your child is feeling self-conscious and can't sit 

comfortably with their legs crossed, then it is not appropriate to wear to school. 

 

Phone numbers - please update the school if you change your contact details. There have been several 

occasions recently where we haven't been able to contact parents if their child is poorly and messages 

regarding school events aren't getting through due to out-of-date mobile numbers. 

 

Stranger danger - yesterday after morning drop off, one of the younger siblings was approached by a 

woman with blonde hair outside the school gates who tried to encourage her to go off with her. The 

police have been informed. Please can I remind you to be vigilant and keep your younger children 

close to you at the start and end of the day. Please report to the police and school if you see anyone 

acting suspiciously around the school gates at the start or end of the day. 

 



Plymouth Argyle - half term roadshow - Wednesday 31st May - please seen the booking information 

below. If you have any issues with the online form we can support you, please come to the office if 

you need help to book your place. 

 

Today we had a school full of royalty as we celebrated the King's Coronation with a special packed 

lunch; the rain didn't dampen our spirits; we all ate together in the hall and played some fun games! I 

wonder if the actual Coronation lunch will be as enjoyable! 

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend and enjoy celebrating the crowning of our new monarch King 

Charles III. 

Foundation: we have been talking about challenges in friendship and how to solve problems between 

friends. We have also been writing about our extraordinary garden designs using ‘purple’ describing 

words. In understanding of the world, we have been learning about the lifecycle of a sunflower and 

also learning some interesting facts about King Charles and the Coronation. 

Year 1: this week, year 1 have been planning their new stories based on the text Oi Frog!  They have 

thought of new animals and what they might want to sit on.  We've been trying hard to remember our 

stories must rhyme.  Next week we will be writing our new stories.  

 

Year 2: this week our amazing year 2’s completed their first arithmetic SATS paper. Each and every 

child has shown amazing perseverance and determination and I couldn’t be prouder of how they 

approached the paper. Well done year 2 keep up the hard work :)  



 

Year 3/4: as part of our Coronation celebrations, we took part in a Coronation scavenger hunt in our 

PE lesson. We had to search in 3 different locations in school to find 12 riddles. Working as a team, we 

went around the school with a sheet which had 12 Coronation items on it. We had to decide which 

Coronation item the riddle was describing. We also enjoyed learning more about what will happen 

this weekend and are looking forward to experiencing a huge part of British history. 

 

Year 5: as part of our learning to write a recount we visited Efford Marsh. The weather was glorious 

and we were able to hear lots of birds. We also tried to name some of the plants. We used all our 

senses to help us make interesting notes which we will use next week. In art we made paper flowers 

using various techniques such as rolling, folding, scrunching, cutting and tearing.  



 

Year 6: We have been focusing on revision in preparation for next week's SATs. We have had many 

conversations reassuring all children that they are amazing, have been amazing and will be amazing 

next week! Good luck and get lots of sleep!! :) 

 

Learners of the week, well done everyone !! 

 

Foundation: C.Smith 

Year 1: E.Hendry 

Year 2: A.Cruikshank 

Year 3: L.Rudd 

Year 4: I.Danbry 



Year 5: M.McCoy 

Year 6: K.Webb  

 

This week's attendance winners are... 

Year 2,  getting a 99% attendance this week.  

 



King's Coronation Dinner  

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

We are delighted to be hosting a PAFC Roadshow at Austin Farm Academy during Whitsun Half Term. 

The Roadshow will run on Wednesday 31st May which will be a Multi Sports Roadshow (Tennis, 

Football, Dodgeball and Netball) 

The roadshows are suitable for ages 5-12 years old and cost a reduced fee of only £14 for the day 

(usually £20). 

You can book on via the link below or pass the cash and consent form to the office. Forms are located 

in the admin office. 

Please ensure you bring a packed lunch, plenty of fluids and suitable attire for the day and to book on 

please use the link provided below.  

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/courses/plymouth-holiday.html 

 

Any questions, please feel free to ask 

Charlie Hardcastle 



 

Dates to remember!!! 

 

King's Coronation - Bank holiday 08/05/2023 

Class photos - Wednesday 17/05/2023  

Plymouth half marathon - 14/05/2023 

Sports day 19/06/2023 

Yr 6 Prom - 14/07/2023 

Dinner Menu  w/b 24/04/2023  - Week  menu 1 

 



School packed lunches will available in the new term. 

 

 



Staying safe online 

 



Yr 6 Prom - Friday 14th July 2023 

 



 

Attendance.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. The higher a child’s attendance, the 

more they are likely to learn, and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal 

assessments.  We are implementing new procedures to help parents get their children to school. 

 

Do you know your child's attendance ?  

95%  Attendance  - 2 whole   weeks of school missed. 

90% Attendance   - 4 whole   weeks of school missed. 

85%  Attendance  - 6 whole   weeks of school missed. 

80%  Attendance  - 8 whole   weeks of school missed. 

75%  Attendance  - 9 plus whole weeks of school missed. 



 

Shekinah May Prayer Letter 23 (1) 
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